MINUTES

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING

April 4, 2018
Cheryl Davis, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Social Hall.  Joan Lechene said the opening prayer.  
In Attendance:

Council members: Linda Gregory, Joan Lechene, Cheryl Davis, Phil Olekszyk, Cathy Buquor, Christine Van Buren, Ron Haggerty and Chriss Lawrence were present, Rita Guest and Justen Anderson were unable to make the meeting.
Ex-Officio Member:   Father Jim Cowles was out of town.  

Formation:  Cheryl introduced the segment of formation on Divine Mercy Sunday which is this coming Sunday. We owe the existence of Divine Mercy Sunday to the graced intervention of Saint Maria Faustina Kowalska.  In her nearly 600 page Diary appear fourteen revelations of the Lord regarding Divine Mercy Sunday and establishing it on the Second Sunday of Easter.  The message of The Divine Mercy is simple. It is that God loves us – all of us. And, he wants us to recognize that His mercy is greater than our sins, so that we will call upon Him with trust, receive His mercy, and let it flow through us to others. Thus, all will come to share His joy.  

Pamphlets are available in the Chapel and more information can be found on the website:  http://thedivinemercy.org/message/devotions/praythechaplet.php.

Approval of March Minutes: The minutes from the March 7, 2018 meeting were approved as sent out. 
OLD BUSINESS:  

Parish Directory Online:  Rita was unable to attend but sent a message that she still needs to meet with Debbie to check on corrections.  Deb will put the final version online

Parish Retreat Speaker/Date:  Linda said the company that did our Lenten reflections and the diocese have lists of topics for retreats.  Cheryl talked to Nadine, who said a lot of ground work needs to be done on time frame, theme, space/setting and budget before we consider a speaker.  Nadine said it probably would cost about $2000 for a speaker plus lodging and dinner.  Some themes mentioned were: recruiting for ministries, getting people fired up on spirituality and renewal in the Catholic Church. It was also suggested we might want to invite an interested member of the church to be on the committee to help set up the retreat. We hope to present a proposal and budget to Father for the Retreat. Phil, Linda and Cheryl will work on this and consult with some parishioners for input as well. 
Ministry Fairs:  Nothing has been done on this.  We hope to have the Fair after the Portico is completed. 
Minute in the Church Series Purchase and Distribution:  The February 7, 2018 minutes said the books will not be provided to all parishioners, only those who indicate they would like them. Father Jim said we could make one book available each quarter, starting with “The Mass” for April, May and June.  Ron has graciously volunteered to pay for the first two sets of books ($100.00 for 100 books per set) and is working up an announcement for the bulletin by April 20th and possibly an announcement after the masses when we distribute them.  He will run this by Father Jim. 
Columbarium:  Linda and Cheryl mailed a letter to Deacon Handel on March 7th but have not heard back from him.  It was suggested that a follow up letter be sent. 

Parish Council Elections:  Cheryl reported we have two nominees so far: Dan Wenner and Sylvia Clifton.  We need at least one more to fill all positions.  We are waiting for their pictures and information sheets and Cheryl will put up the poster.  Announcements have been in the bulletin every weekend.  
Parish Council Retreat:  Cheryl talked with Nadine about the possibility of combining with Faith Formation on June 2nd.  There has been no response.  Cathy and Linda volunteered to lead the retreat and Phil volunteered his home.  It will be pot luck.
Facebook:  Christine reported that our Facebook page now has 91 followers.  It is moving forward well and has four 5 star reviews for the church. She will add information on Divine Mercy Sunday.  She also reported that Rita told her that she did talk to Brandon about the youth group helping parishioners with odd jobs.  He is interested in having the youth help with odd jobs, but they did not have time to discuss the details. 
PARISH COMMITTEE AND EXTERNAL MINISTRY REPORTS:  
Neighborhoods/RCIA:  Linda reported they have not met.

Finance:  Sylvester will present the budget at our May meeting.

Charitable Gaming:  Phil is no longer with this group, so Fr. Jim will give the report at future meetings. A report from the Bingo leaders was emailed to all Parish Council members.

Technology Committee:  Ron had nothing to report.

Maintenance:  Ron said he had not received a report.

Theresians:  Joan said everything is still ongoing.  There is a group that meets twice a month to make crafts for the Christmas Bazaar. The Theresians prayer line is online now instead of the “line” of prayers calling each other with updates.
Bread for Life:  Phil said the reception and dinner was very nice, with about 60-70 people attending.  There was a nice gift for Bob and Susan Quinzel for their work in directing the Food Pantry.  Thirty to forty people were recognized for 200 or more hours of volunteer service. The new system seems to be working well.  Phil is asking Joan for pictures of the event for Facebook.  Cheryl reported that about 10 volunteers from the Small Christian Communities group asked for donations for parking in our parking lots for the Daffodil Festival.  They worked 3 ½ hours and raised $813. for Bread for Life. Bob told her that would purchase over two tons of food.
Parish Community Life:  The International Dinner is May 19th. Muff Moore has agreed to chair the event and Phil is helping.  We need a coordinator for Western Night on July 21st and the Parish Picnic on Sunday, September 30th.
NEW BUSINESS:

Votive Candle Holder:  Rita has been approached by parishioners saying that we need a larger votive candle holder because the current stand does not have space for additional candles.  There is a blacksmith in town who may be able to duplicate and make a larger stand for us.  Phil said thirty to forty dollars are received each Sunday from the votive candles.
Paint Night:  Cathy said they are holding a “Paint Nite” from 7-9 p.m. on April 27th for $45/person.  $15 from each ticket will go to the Youth Mission Trip, but we must have a minimum of 25 people to hold the class.  She will lose the $100 deposit to hold the date if we don’t have enough people signed up by April 13th.  Please spread the word and put up signs located in the commons area.

Easter Banners:  It was brought up that the Easter Banners outside the church looked very faded.  We were wondering if they could be replaced for next year.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Next meeting:  Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, May 2, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Social Hall.  Ron Haggerty will give the opening prayer and Phil Olekszyk will do the closing prayer.

Closing Prayer:  Cathy Buquor said the closing prayer, and Cheryl Davis adjourned the meeting at 8:53 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted:

Chriss Lawrence, Secretary
